
It was wonderful to see so many parents at this week’s consultation.  This is another way of 

showcasing what your child is learning and to talk through their books, their successes and 

next steps. A reminder that our Friday soft start is another way of you seeing what your 

child is up to, so please make use of this facility. Two more weeks to go before we break 

for Easter. Still lots to do! Robin 
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Sponsored bounce NEXT Thursday 28th March. 

All children will get a chance to bounce to raise money 
for the children’s enrichment. Sponsorship 

forms have been sent home with your child. 

If you prefer, bring £2.00 on the day for 

your child to bounce away! 

Swimming 
We’ve noticed quite a few children being excused from 

swimming. This is a statutory part of the national 

curriculum and is a resource which costs the school a 

significant amount of money.  Most importantly, it is a 

life skill. If your child is unable to swim please ensure 

they have a note to clearly explain. If your child is well 

enough to be in school, they should be well enough to 

swim. 

Clubs Sign Up 

We will be opening up the Clubs sign up for the 

Summer Term on Tuesday 26th March. A link will be 

emailed to you and you will be able to see the clubs 

available to your child. You will also be receiving 

some flyers by email from our outside providers 

which will give you a direct link to register directly on 

their website. The flyers will be going out by email 

from Monday, clubs links from Tuesday, so please 

make sure we have your current email address. 

Y1 Phonics Screening Check 

Robin will lead a briefing for Y1 Parents & Carers on 

Friday 26th April at 9am in the middle hall.  This will be 

a 20min (max) session to explain the phonics check 

procedure. The screening will take place in June.   

SRE 
A few parents have asked me about the forthcoming 

changes to the Sex & Relationship curriculum. These 

changes won’t be until September 2020, but Camden 

will provide some guidance next term so we can start 
to talk to our families. If there is any specifics you are 

worried about, please see Robin or Mandy. 

Reminder that school finishes on Friday 5th April at 1:30pm 

School re-open for children on  Wednesday 24th April at 8:45 

A date for your diary - Full of fun 

and activities for you and your 

children!!! 

Saturday 29th June Summer fair 12 till 4pm  

Monday's pop up menu:  

Beef & Veggie curry and rice! Carrot 

and coriander soup with bread. 

 

Friday Snacks Shack:  

Chicken Hotdogs and juice 

Syrup sponge or Apple crumble  
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Easyfundraising.org.uk 
Every penny helps! With this in mind please check out the 

website: 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/primhill/ 

The school makes money simply by you shopping at no extra 

cost to you. We need as many supporters as possible so tell 

your friends and family. Let us see if we can be the most 

profitable school! 

Coming Up Next Term: 

 

Friday 5th April 1:30 School Closes for 

           Easter Holidays 

Monday 22nd April      Easter Monday – SCHOOL  

   CLOSED 

Tuesday 23rd April      INSET Day – SCHOOL  

   CLOSED 

Wed. 24th April  First Day of Summer Term 

Wed. 1st May     Key Stage 1 SATS Begin 

Monday 6th May          May Day – School Closed 

Thursday 9th May        Y4 to Westminster Abbey 

Friday 10th May           Y1 to CLC Trip 

Monday 13th May        Key Stage 2 SATS Week Begins 

20th to 24th May           Walk to School Week 

27th May to 31st May   HALF TERM 

Monday 3rd June      INSET DAY – School Closed 

Thursday 6th June        Y6 to CLC Trip 

10th to 14th June           Y1 Phonics Check Week 

Wed. 19th June    Bats to CLC Trip 

Thursday 20th June      Squirrels to CLC Trip 

Thursday 27th June      Y5 to Mosque Trip 

Saturday 29th June       Summer Fair 

Wednesday 3rd July     Y2 Trip to the Seaside 

Friday 5th July              Y2 Trip to Central Gurdwara 

Monday 8th July           Y6 School Trip All Week 

Tuesday 23rd July  End of Term 1:30 Finish 

Attendance 
Just managed to scrape by this week with 95.18% across 

the whole school.  

There are still 2 more weeks until we unveil our Pizza 

Express winners, so it’s the final push! 

 

EYFS: 95.37%  KS1—KS2: 95.14% 

 

WELL DONE TO LADYBIRDS 96.82% 

WELL DONE TO BEETLES 97.67% 

WELL DONE TO FOXES 97.67% 

Gardening 

We have started to tidy the shed and 

organize the equipment for the new 

growing season.  This week was wellie 

washing week (we are not actually 

growing boots in that bed). 

We have also started seed planting so that we will have 

some healthy plants to plant out after Easter. 

PE Kit  Shop—Opening Times 

PE kit shop will be open on: 

Tuesday mornings 8:45—9:30am and 

Wednesday afternoons 3:00—3:45pm. 

The shop is located next to the Butterflies classroom 

and you can pick up an order form from the office. 

Alternatively you can order PE kits via email 

pe@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk 

We also have a few extra bits while stocks last!! Please ask 

at the office if you’re interested. 

Recipe  Cook Book  

Af ter the success  o f  our 

International evening in September, 

our cooking clubs and pop up cafe, 

we have decided to create a 

Primrose Hill School Cook Book. 

The presenter of ‘Saturday Kitchen’ 

and ‘Food Unwrapped’ Chef Matt 

Tebbutt has kindly agreed to write the introduction. We 

would like you to send us your favourite family recipe to 

feature in the book. It can be sweet, savoury, a snack, dip 

or soup. If you cook it we want to hear about it. You can 

email it to under the heading cook book to 

admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk or write it down and 

give it to Tania or Amal. Please include 

a contact phone number. This is a really 

exciting project that the whole school 

community can be involved in. We look 

forward to receiving them. 

The deadline for recipe’s is  

Friday 5th April 2019 

PE Update:  

We are inviting parents to join us from 3:45pm to 5:00pm 

every Tuesday, for a 'kick about' in the football pitch or 

the top playground. This is for parents and careers only, so 

therefore your child won't be able to watch. We want to 

use this as a great way to socialise, have fun, all with a 

slight edge of competitiveness. This will start on the 30th, 

April. No sign up is required, turn up, break a sweat and 

enjoy the rest of your evening. Thanks, Jordan and Dean 
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